THE BUILDER KIWAHIS BULLETIN NOV. 7, 1978

TODAY'S PROGRAM will be a "good of the order" discussion with officers and committee chairmen to help us all get started together on our plans for the coming year.

LAST WEEK V.P. Bob Young presented for the club to Gordon Longford, a pin as a token of our appreciation for his work with the youth of the High School Key Club.

Art McCaffrey brought Tony Frye, local boy makes good and High School football coach, as speaker. It seems that the success of the local team stems from physical conditioning, emphasis on fundamentals, discipline and hard work -- and just possibly some good material, too. Waldo pointed out how our attendance chart works. Already a few concentration of red pins have begun to show up. If your special friends are amongst the absentees call them to say we miss them.

COMING Saturday Nov. 4 at Mitch's Service Station the Key Club is building its project fund with a car wash. They deserve support. The Reno trip of Nov 11 and 12 is rolling, but has room for a few more couples on a first come first served basis. See Bruno Rodella. cipants should get their checks in to him by today's meeting. Walt Wright is beginning the Inter-club Round Robin early with a visit to Geyserville's Installation on Thursday Nov 9th. Volunteers will be asked for on Tuesday. The Board of Directors will meet on Wed. Nov. 8th at Tom Roscoe's place. Either that meeting or the Geyserville Inter-club would be a good place for a make-up if you fear you might have to miss a meeting this month. One of our favorite charities, the American Field Service Club, is again beginning its Annual Community Christmas Card Drive. Those who wish their names on the card may make their checks to "American Field Service" and bring them to or mail them to Bud Christensen, together with directions on exactly how to have your name printed.

THE BUILDER

Kiwanis Bulletin Nov 28, 1978

Todays program is one of our traditional highlights. The Key Club will be present at full strength with Gordon Langford, its advisor, to stage the installation of its officers for this year. Custom is that the Key Club President presides and the Key Club keeps fines levied by him for its own treasury, so bring wallets and prepare to open them.

Last weeks highlight was the unusual event of the induction of three new members, Al Barbieri, Ernie Biasotti and Paul Dix.

Al, as long time members know, is a former member who has already earned a 25 year membership award, but who has been out of the club for the past several years. Al is known as the real father of the local Boys Club. Without his help that club would never have made it. We're pleased to have him with us again.

never have made it. We're pleased to have him with us again.
Ernie, too, is a long time former member and past president.
Ernie has been away for several years but has returned to live in Healdsburg. During his term Kiwanis started the annual Pancake Breakfast which has become the cornerstone of our fund raising efforts. Welcome back, Ernie!

Paul Dix has been a resident of Healdsburg since 1967 but his work hours in Santa Rosa did not permit him to join us. Since his State Farm Insurance office has been moved to Healdsburg it is now possible for him to join us. Paul is a welcome addition. Welcome!

Fran Branern announced for the bowlers that the fire at the local bowling alley has made it imprudent to continue the Kiwanis teams, so the fees and funds are being returned. He looks forward to starting again by August 1st, by which time the owner optomistically feels new facilities can be ready.

Waldo called attention to the attendance chart, now established upon a pedestal made by Relzy. Attendance seems to be picking up. We were glad to see Dave Hinton back from his period of emergency duty during the Safeway strike, but do miss Wayne Pelton, Loren Lewis and Jim Silveira who have been absent too much recently.

Mitch Mitchell brought Frank Ingrahm, local Boys' Club Director as program speaker. Frank pointed out the well known fact that the Boys Club has continuous funding problems like many similar small town groups. He has the refreshing and unique thought that there are possibly as many as 85,000 philanthropic foundations in the U.S., that almost half of the population of America is basically rural, but that foundations grant only a very small part of their funds to groups in rural areas. Frank has plans to make the foundations aware of that disproportion, and to work with them to see that it is corrected-of course with the idea that the Boys Club would benefit along with many similar rural Northern California groups.

The Deadline for A.F.S. Community Christmas Card participation is Dec 1st. See that Bud Christinsen gets your checks if you care to list your name.

Earl Osborn will be Bulletin Editor for December and January. Get your news to him for those two months.

New Members

Office # 433-7120 433-2633 433-6285	R.J. Young-Realtor Ambrose L. Barbieri-Real Estate Paul B. Dix-Insurance Agent Ernest J. Biasotti-Insurance Rep.	home # 433-7120 433-7227 433-3333
	Elliest J. Blasotti-Insurance Rep.	433-1220